GARDEN CLUB OF DEARBORN
September 19th Meeting

MINUTES


Present were 26 members and Marybeth Lynch Verga, Elaine Miles, and Ilene Rehse as guests.

The September Meeting of the Garden Club of Dearborn began by President, Rose Wiggle welcoming everyone and invited them to partake of the potluck.  At 12:40 p.m. Rose called the meeting to order.

The Club meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

First issue was approval of the August 3, 2022 Board Meeting minutes.   A motion was made, accepted, seconded, and approved. 

Next, Laurine Griffin gave the Treasurer Report which reviewed the expenses for July and August. Also, copies of the proposed budget for 2022-2023 were distributed for discussion. It was noted that the Club might not make budget by roughly $500 and if that was to happen, there was sufficient funds in the savings to cover the shortfall. She then reported that District 1 has a profit-sharing program in which the Club received $99.  She also reported that the Club gave a $100 donation to the Dearborn Historical Museum Guild. The motion to accept the proposed budget for 2022-2023 was made, seconded, and accepted.

Carol Chrzastek then reported on the Club’s membership.  She reported that there are now 60
members.  She also reported that the Club Yearbook in currently in process. Carol also noted that the Yearbook will be submitted to District 1 for judging.  The yearbook will be distributed to the members at the October 2022 meeting.

As the next item of business, Rose reported on the Bylaws Revision.  She noted that the revisions were sent to all members via U.S. Post Office and she received 39 affirmation responses for 39 members and no objections. A motion to accept the new Bylaws Revision was made, accepted, seconded, and approved. 

The announcement of the new Slate of Officers for 2022-2023 was made by Marietta Lynch, Nominating Committee Chair. She introduced that slate of officers and asked if there were any other nominations from the floor. The slate of officers included:  President- Rose Wiggle; VP Programs-Sherry Kammer; VP Membership-Carol Chrzastek, VP External Affairs-Mary Bugeia; Treasurer-Laurine Griffin; Recording Secretary-Diane Rebori; and Nominating Chair-Marietta Lynch.  A motion was made to accept the above slate of officers for one year 2022-2023. It was seconded and approved.  New officers were then sworn in by Carol McGarvey.

Next, Terri Bungee announced that the Club is in the process of recruiting members to get donations from the community for the Holly Berry Brunch being held Dec 10th. A sign in sheet was passed around for members to approach different community businesses regarding donations. A sheet to be given to those businesses making donations was also distributed.
The current committee for the Holly Berry Brunch consists of:  Terri Bungee, Cynthia Casillas, Eva Gogola and Carol Chrzastek. The deadline for gathering donations is Nov. 25th. Gifts from members should be submitted at by same deadline for wrapping.  Jo West still needs volunteers for selling HBB raffle tickets.

Jo West then introduced the Club’s newest member, Adel Parzianello and presented her with a pair of gardening clubs.

Laurine  informed the Club she has the monthly English Gardens Flower of the Month Club memberships.  The cost is $35 and participants will received a fresh cut bouquet or potted plant once a month for a year that they pick up at English Gardens.

Sherry Kammer then introduced Karen Marzonie, Director of Gardens & Grounds at Fairlane Estate, to talk about the Club Pollinator and Enabling Garden. 

Karen gave the history of the Grounds and future plans.  She reviewed the Pilot Project 2020 and how the Grounds have changed in size. Karen also noted some of the issues that have faced i.e., deer. It was noted that the group is still looking for members. 

Following the presentation announcements were made of upcoming events:

· Great Lake ACE on Michigan Avenue will give Club members a 10% discount.
· September 20th at 6:30 p.m. a presentation “From Ancient Amman to the Deserts of Jordan was being held online via zoom. A flyer was distributed with information.
· October 5th, District 1 Garden Club Fall Meeting 10 a.m. to 2p.m.  The cost is $35 and there will be a presentation on Ikabana.
· October 8th, tour to Belle Isle for Conservatory and Gardens. Member going will meet in church parking lot.
· October 14th, City of Dearborn will be holding a Health Care Screening and the Club will have a table.
 
As the last item, it was announced by Marietta Lynch that Chris Nowak had passed away in her sleep Sunday, Sept. 18th. More information would be made available when known.

Next meeting is October 11th  at 6pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Diane Rebori
Recording Secretary
